

Betty Meyer. Phone 4396

Mrs. Ellen Willcox of Seattle, Wash., was the guest of Mrs. S. B. Gregg over the last weekend. They have been friends for 30 years and greatly enjoyed visiting together again.

In San Francisco last weekend

on business was John Boyes.

Spending the weekend in the southland were Al and Dorothy Bonnefin and children. They visited Al's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Bonnefin in Monterey Park

Ralph and Elisa Fear attended a 49'er meeting last Saturday in Bishop at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Douglas Joseph.

Visiting Mrs. Maria Guzman last weekend was her daughter and family, Mr. and Mrs. Bob Masters and daughters from Pico. While here they also visited with Mr. and Mrs. L. Valdez and family. Mr. and Mrs. Irving Lovett of

Mr. and Mrs. Irving Lovett of Santa Cruz stopped briefly in Lone Pine last week. They were on their way to Shoshone where Mrs. Lov-ett received a life membership from the Shoshone PTA. At the present time, Mrs. Lovett is work-ing with Y-teen girls in Santa Cruz. They wanted to be remembered to their many friends, as their stop here was so short.

Betty Guzman and daughters, Barbara and Sheila, accompanied Mrs. Luther Dearborn and daughter when they returned home to Reno on Thursday. Betty and children expect to spend a week or

so visiting there.

Joe and Millie Durkin are enjoying the sights in San Francisco. They left Tuesday and will be

(

1

1

1 1

t

t 1] ((1

gone for 10 days.

Expected Monday and planning to spend several weeks visiting Roy and Clarine Saarni and children is Clarine's brother, Rufus Suter from Washington, D.C.

Howard and Buddy Miller attended a business meeting in at-Bakersfield Wednesday evening.

Millie Behling was hostess to her sewing club last Friday eve-ning, April 13. Those attending were Mildred Sherrod, Virginia Boyer, Pat Boyer, Rosalie Ruiz, Ruby Tonkin, Juanita Ellis, Vina